

CRIGGLESTONE PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

M1 BARRIER UPDATE

Your Parish Council are pleased to inform you that Highways England (HE) propose to install 4 noise/safety barriers along the M1 motorway from junction 39 in a southerly direction (to the tunnel under the motorway) on both sides of the motorway including both north and south slip-roads. The work is expected to start in November and be completed by the end of January next year.

Your Parish Council first raised the issue of the M1 motorway traffic noise way back in 2011 and have had over the intervening years various meetings including a public meeting in 2014 and/or numerous correspondence with the Highways Agency, Department for the Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (Defra), Highways England, Wakefield MDC, Wakefield MP and District councillors.

Also within the same time frame representation was made to the Highways Agency (HA) to

resurface the M1 motorway with noise reduction material south of Junction 39 through to Cliffe Road overbridge which was carried out between June 2015 and March 2016, much earlier than originally planned and recognised way back in 2012 by HA as an Important Area with First Priority Location.

When the barriers are installed together with the previously mentioned noise reduction surface will hopefully make the surrounding area quieter and pleasant in which to live.

The Parish Council are greatly indebted to Mr D Lodge, a local resident, for his assistance and invaluable help.

Further details on this M1 Barrier Scheme are available from Parish Council website **www.crigglestonepc.org** and a scheme map is in the window of the Village Institute for those interested in this project.

THE BATTLE'S OVER - A NATION'S TRIBUTE 100 YEARS OF REMEMBRANCE

Crigglestone Parish Council and all Churches within the parish would like to invite you to attend their Service which includes playing of the Last Post', Bell ringing and the lighting of the Beacon.

Sunday 11th November 2018, 6.30pm. Crigglestone Cemetery by the War Memorial, Standbridge Lane, Crigglestone, WF4 3JA

PLEASE PARK IN MAIN CREMATORIUM CAR PARK NEXT TO THE CEMETERY. NO CARS ALLOWED IN CEMETERY.

Please bring torches on the night also to help with reading the service sheets

Local school children will be laying crosses for those lost in the war from the Parish

All children attending must be supervised by a parent/guardian

Also that week: Crigglestone's local historian is displaying a WW1 Exhibition in St James' Church, Chapelthorpe, WF4 3JG. Monday 5th – Friday 9th November 1-4pm, Saturday 10th November 1-7pm



HALL GREEN COMMUNITY CENTRE

Extension to Hall Green Community Centre
The Parish Council have this year successfully
purchased land to the rear of the current Hall Green
Community Centre in order for it to be extended. Hall
Green Community Association (HGCA) are funding
the build which is hoped to be completed by Summer
of 2019. This extension is long awaited and needed
and will offer Hall Green community and Crigglestone
Parish, somewhere that can accommodate greater
numbers and offer a broader spectrum of events and
services. It is anticipated that HGCA will be able to
apply for services put out to tender by WMDC, NHS
and South West Yorkshire Mental Health Trust, as it
will also be a Dementia friendly building.

CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTING EVENT

Friday 7th December, starting at 5.00pm. There will be face painting and balloon modelling, Mulled wine and mince pies, a variety of stalls and games. Grand Raffle, hot food and drinks will be available. Carols by Dane Royd School choir and music by Gawthorpe Junior Band. We also hope Santa will be popping in to see us!! If you wish to book a stall at £10 please contact Cynthia on 01924 251544 or email binnscynhia@yahoo.co.uk



HANGING BASKETS

Many people have admired the impressive display of hanging baskets across the parish this year. Thanks go to our suppliers, T&D Easter. If you would like to sponsor a basket in 2019 please contact the Clerk on 01977 284017 Email: clerk@crigglestonepc. org. Recurring sponsors receive a subsidy from the Parish Council.



'WHAT'S ON'

AT THE VILLAGE INSTITUTE, HIGH STREET, CRIGGLESTONE, WF4 3EB

WOULD YOU LIKE TO TRY SOMETHING DIFFERENT?

Painting, Calligraphy, Pilates, Karate/Karate fitness, Yoga, Zumba fitness, Watercolour painting classes. Also available to hire for children's parties, coffee mornings/afternoon teas, regular user group sessions or as a small training venue. Ample parking and kitchen facilities are available.



For regular bookings Contact the Clerk to the Council email: clerk@crigglestonepc.org
Tel: 01977 284017.

For party bookings contact the Caretaker Mrs Gordon on 01924 257350 between 6pm -9pm Monday to Friday.

Please see the timetable for the individual groups and their contact details on the website www. crigglestonepc.org under 'Village Institute' and for the letting policy and booking form.

FRIENDS OF BETTY EASTWOOD PARK

On Friday 14th December at 4.00pm the children from Crigglestone Nursery will be singing seasonal songs and hanging their hand-made decorations on the Christmas tree in the park, followed at 6-00pm by Carol Singing around the tree. Come along and join us, you can bring your own homemade decorations too. Refreshments will be available including mulled wine and mince pies. For further information look on the Friends of Betty Eastwood Park Facebook site or speak to a member of Friends of Betty Eastwood Park Village Institute.

WHERE IS IT NOW?

A telephone enquiry was received in the Parish Council office from Bill Hobbis of Surrey. British Columbia, Canada one morning in May of this year. The enquirer wished to ascertain the original location of a telephone box he had purchased in the early 1990's. Further to the telephone conversation, emails were exchanged with photo's attached of the TCB in its current location and the information sheet which would have been fixed to the back of the box giving the telephone no. and location. The Parish Council made enquiries with the local historian who was able to inform them that the TCB had originally been situated at the bottom of Marshall Avenue at its junction with Stoney Lane. It was superceeded by a TCB further up Stoney Lane, towards Dane Royd School. Bill was delighted with the information and with the power of the internet was able to clearly see for himself the location of 'his' telephone box.

However, Bill was to go one better! He is a member of the Delta Concert Band in suburban Vancouver who visited Northern England and Scotland for a performance tour in June this year at Collingham with the Newark and Sherwood Concert Band and a collaboration at the Royal Northern College of Music in Manchester. After flying in to Manchester from Vancouver, Bill and the Band arrived at their base in Barnsley where, between events and travel, he took a taxi out to Hall Green to see for himself the area 'his' telephone box had originated from.



Bill and Lee standing over the road from the original site, as per the OS sheet of 1970 on the corner of Marshall Avenue/Stoney Lane.



Current location: Bill's garden,Surrey, British Columbia, Canada



COMMUNITY HERO AWARD 2018

It's time again to give our community's unsung heroes the recognition they deserve.

Has your neighbour or friend given outstanding voluntary work in the Crigglestone Parish? Is it in a voluntary/ unpaid capacity?

The nominated person does not have to live in the parish as long as they make a difference in the parish and to our community. Candidates for this award need a nominator and a supporter, but neither of these people has to live in the parish.

Please complete the form (see last page of newsletter) and return it to:

The Village Institute, 36 High Street, Crigglestone WF4 3EB

or print off a form from the web site: www.crigglestonepc.org and return the completed form to clerk@crigglestonepc.org or the above postal address.

The closing date is Friday 23rd November 2018 12 noon

The successful nominee/s will be notified in time for the award ceremony due to be held on 8th January 2019.

This newsletter is published by Crigglestone Parish Council, 36 High Street, Crigglestone, WF4 3EB.

Tel: 01977 284017 Email: clerk@crigglestonepc.org

Editorial Team – The parish newsletter is compiled by the council and officers. If you have any comment to make on the newsletter, please use the above contact details.

The newsletter will also be available on the Parish Council website at www.crigglestonepc.org

Tel: 01977 284017

Email: clerk@crigglestonepc.org

Website: www.crigglestonepc.org





CRIGGLESTONE PARISH COUNCIL COMMUNITY HERO NOMINATION FORM 2018

PLEASE WRITE CLEARLY	
Name of person being nominated	
(Please note: This person cannot be someone who has won within the last 5 years, a list can be for parish council website www.crigglestonepc.org/community/community-hero-award)	
Their Address	
Post code	
Their Telephone number	
Their Email address (if available)	
Please give details of why you are nominating this person – what outstanding voluntary work have tundertaken for the benefit of the residents of Crigglestone Parish?	:hey
Use one additional sheet, if necessary	
Please tell us about you, the nominator (Nominators should not be related to the person being nominators)	-
Your name	
Your address	
Post code	
Telephone number	
Email address.	
Signed	
Please give the name of another person who supports this nomination: (The supporter should not be related to the person being nominated or the nominator)	
I support this nomination:-	
Name	
Address	
Post code	
Signed	
Please ensure you include all the requested details of a nominator and a supported	er,

Please ensure you include all the requested details of a nominator and a supporter, otherwise your form will not be considered

Completed nomination forms should be returned to the Parish Clerk, Village Institute, 36 High Street, Crigglestone WF4 3EB by Friday 23rd November 2018 12 noon

You can PRINT a form from the website - www.crigglestonepc.org and return it to clerk@crigglestonepc.org or by post

